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	The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Lamberton was held on June 12th, 2017, in the City Office at 7:00 pm.

	Members present for all or part of the meeting were Mayor Bill Schaffran, Councilmembers Terry Neperman, Lydell Sik, Dave Irlbeck and Clerk Flaig. Councilmember Knutson was absent.

	Mayor Bill Schaffran called the meeting to order.  On motion by Neperman, seconded by Sik, the council voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the May meeting.

	Jessie Doschadis, Administrator at Valley View Manor, was present to talk to the council about improvements that the nursing home would like to make to the front nurse’s station and community area.  The city is holding $5,383.17 in funds that are to be used for the nursing home.  On motion by Sik, seconded by Irlbeck, the council voted unanimously to donate the funds as a match for this work if the owners proceed with the project.  The council also talked to Jessie about the need for assisted living in the community.

Police Chief Nick Hacker gave the police report.  The notified the council about the arrest of Mike Zueg.  His name has been removed from the roster and his log-in credentials have been removed from the system.   The department is awaiting disposition of his case before there is any additional action.  Complaints about dogs were also discussed.  On motion by Neperman, seconded by Irlbeck, the police report was unanimously approved.

On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Neperman, the council voted unanimously to approve claims #14781 through #14844 in the amount of $72,744.06.

On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Neperman, the council unanimously approved the purchase of a AED for the pool and directed the setting up of a policy for its use.  The ambulance service will be contacted for assistance. 

 Nick Anderson reported on the Ambulance Service.  The council received a letter from Heather Hacker resigning from being on the Ambulance schedule during day shifts where she had been volunteering.  She will still be on nights and weekends.  There are still two people taking the EMT class held in Redwood Falls.  There was discussion on scheduling and how this is affecting ambulance members and city staff.   He is working on a compensation system based on on-call time rather than runs that may help compensate people for their time.  He will be getting more information. Approximately $4,500 was the net amount received from the May 18th Ambulance Fundraiser.  There was also an additional $3,000 in donations received.  This money is earmarked for the replacement of the computer in the ambulance which is used for run reports for the service, hospitals and the EMSRB.  The council decided to request a meeting with Heather Hacker regarding the ambulance schedule next Monday, June 19 at 7:00 pm.

Dave and Mary Ann Friedrich were present to talk to the Council about a drainage problem at their property at Fir Street and 2nd Avenue.  Water is running down Fir Street and overflowing onto their property by the alley entrance between 1st and 2nd Avenue.  City Engineer Andy Kehren surveyed the area and suggested that the alley approach be raised to keep the water in the street.  He noted that this may cause additional flooding where the Friedrich garage opens onto Fir Street.  The Friedrichs said that they understood and would accept that problem.  On motion by Sik, seconded by Irlbeck, the City Council voted unanimously to replace the alley approach to the engineer’s specifications.  The Friedrich are also replacing the sidewalk and on motion by Sik, seconded by Irlbeck, the City Council voted unanimously to pay for one half of the cost of the sidewalk, in accordance with the city infrastructure policy.

Justin Thram gave the maintenance report.  There was a request to improve 3rd Avenue west of Juniper Street.  The council gave Justin the go ahead to improve this block.  The pool is now up and running, however on Friday the electric service line going to the pool short circuited and all electricity was lost until restored by Redwood County Electric.  This also damaged some of the electrical equipment at the pool.  Justin requested a tool chest for the city shop to better organize and store tools.  On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Sik the council voted unanimously to purchase a tool chest. On a motion by Neperman, seconded by Sik, the council approved the maintenance report.  

The council was informed that the conditional use permit hearing for the Kuhar Park project was held on Monday, May 22nd and approved by the Redwood County Planning Board. 

On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Neperman, the council voted unanimously to approve a zoning permit for the removal of an existing shed and construction of a new shed for Jane Moody at 613 2nd Avenue West.   On motion by Neperman, seconded by Sik, the council voted unanimously to approve a permit for Shawn Holmen to extend their deck 4 feet on the property at 107 2nd Avenue East.   

The council was presented with State Demographer population and household estimates for 2016.
 
On motion by Sik, seconded by Sik, the council voted unanimously to approve the financial report showing payment of between meeting bills in the amount of $3,079.91.

On motion by Neperman, seconded by Sik, the council voted unanimously to adjust the utility bills of Adam Kronbach and Staci Koppen from the last billing cycle.

On motion by Sik, seconded by Neperman, the council voted unanimously to approve the payment of $488.55 in dues to the MN Association of Small Cities. 

 On motion by Sik, seconded by Irlbeck, the council voted unanimously to approve the purchase of run report mobile computer for the ambulance at a cost of $3,570 from Group Mobile.  

Respectfully submitted,				Approved,
Steven Flaig, Clerk					Bill Schaffran, Mayor


____________________________		_________________________
